We continue to welcome and encourage new members. Despite increased number of regular tenants, and new owners in our community, we have noted a decline in membership in recent years. As many properties have changed ownership or "next generation" family members are taking responsibility for their Black Point homes, we recognise that membership application or renewal information may not always be readily available.

The work of your Association, "behind the scenes' is extensive, which helps everyone who comes to "Blackie", to enjoy a stress free, safe and protected community.

Some of the key work of your Association, in addition to our quarterly newsletters, includes:

- Bin retrieval program and stickers
- Liaison with Coastal Protection, District Council, Rec Fish, SABFAC and key agencies
- Progress with Crown Land Leases
- Boat Ramp upgrade
- Road safety- signage, Slip/Turning Lane from Coast Road
- Fire safety (Park maintenance, Fire trailer)
- Revegetation project and Woodlot
- Community information: Emergency and help guides, renter information packages
- Social events (Seafood Beach Party)
- Member updates about key initiatives
- Advertise shack rentals online

And much more......